
February 22nd, 2024 

To the United States Department of Transportation RAISE Program Staff: 

I am writing this letter to convey the City and Borough of Wrangell's financial position as it relates to our 
application for the 2024 RAISE grant program. As you are aware, the Borough is applying for the Wrangell 
Harbor Basin Replacement project that has a total project cost estimate of $28,417,116. In a recent 
resolution (RES No. 02-24-1841) passed by the Borough Assembly on February 13th, 2024, the Borough 
Assembly has committed to addressing the nonfederal project cost commitment for the Wrangell Harbor 
Basin project through an Alaska Municipal Bond Bank Authority (AMBAA) revenue bond issuance. While 
the Borough does not demonstrate the capacity to fund the total project cost of $28,417,116 alone, it is my 
intention to assure the RAISE grant program staff that the Borough is financially capable of addressing any 
cost overruns with Port and Harbor reserves and/or revenue bond proceeds. 

With respect to Port and Harbor reserves, the Borough had $3.996M as of January 31st, 2024, in 
unrestricted fund balance available to cover unforeseen project cost overruns. While there are other 
competing needs, this project remains of high priority to the Borough and our reserve levels demonstrate a 
keen ability to address committed and unanticipated costs to complete the Wrangell Harbor Basin 
replacement project. 

In the event that reserves are insufficient to address additional project costs incurred, the Borough 
demonstrates the financial capacity to achieve a revenue bond to accommodate excess project 
expenditures. In the latest fiscal period ended June 30, 2023, the Borough's Port and Harbor fund earned 
net income from operations in the amount of $782,514. A bond in the amount of $3.417M (representative 
of the nonfederal commitment required to achieve the total funds commensurate to the project cost 
estimate) would result in a projected debt service of $189,324 over 30 years. Under these circumstances 
the Borough would demonstrate a debt service coverage ratio (DSCR) of 4.13. As such, the Borough would 
have a DSCR greater than AMBBA's benchmark of 1.25. Said differently, the Borough demonstrates a 
strong financial capacity to address the total nonfederal project commitment of $3.417M for the Wrangell 
Harbor Basin project through means of obtaining a revenue bond. 

Additionally, completion of the proposed project would welcome higher revenue levels as the Borough 
intends to redesign the harbor to better suit the needs of the region. More stalls with a higher occupancy 
level in our Harbors would further increase net income to address a future debt service corresponding to a 
revenue bond. 

The Borough and the Wrangell Community at large, are in dire need of the Department of Transportation's 
assistance in developing the Wrangell Harbor Basin Replacement project, and it is my hope that the RAISE 
grant program staff clearly sees that our financial position remains strong in order to complete a funded 
project. If there are any financial questions that arise throughout the application evaluation process, please 
do not hesitate to contact me via email at mfvillarma@wrangell.com or contact me directly at (907) 874-
2381. 

Sincerely, 

Mason F. Villarma 
Interim Borough Manager & Finance Director 
City and Borough of Wrangell, AK 
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